
  

 Friday, October 3 - Kol Nidrei Service - 8:00 PM  

          Bima: Diane Shattls and Mitch Klein  

 

 Saturday, October 4 - Yom Kippur Morning Service - 9:30 AM 

              Bima:  Joan Weisberg and Derek Hyman 

     Afternoon Service - 4:00 PM 
                        Bima: Hoyt Glazer and Kevin Levine 

     Yizkor and Ne’ilah Service - 6:00 PM 

                         Bima: Gail Feinberg and Tori Wucher 

      Break the Fast: 7:30 PM 

 

 Wednesday, October 8 - Erev Sukkot  Service - 6:30 PM 

 

 Thursday, October 9 - Sukkot Morning Service - 11:00 AM 

                                  Lunch and Learn at Noon.  
    

 Friday - October 10 - Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM 
  Bima: Herman Glaser and Joan Weisberg 

                        Oneg: Deedee Mufson 

   

 Wednesday, October 15 - Sukkot Yizkor Memorial Service - 11:00 AM  

 

 Wednesday, October 15 - Simchat Torah Service - 6:30 PM  

         

 Friday, October 17- Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM 

  Bima: Gail Feinberg   

  Oneg: Pat and David Johnson  

 

 Friday, October 24 - Shabbat Service -7:30 PM                          

                         Bima: Tom Scarr and Derek Hyman  

                         Oneg: Joyce Levy 

 

    Friday, October 31 - Shabbat Service -7:30 PM                          
                         Bima:   Kelly Levy and Mitch Klein                         

                         Oneg:  Judy Lentz and Donnel Horn   

 

Issue 9 October 2014 TISHREI -CHESHVAN 5775 

RELIGIOUS SERVICES 

          SABBATH SERVICE FRIDAY             7:30 P.M.  
          SABBATH SERVICE SATURDAY       9:00 A.M. 
           WEEKDAY MINYAN SUNDAY            9:00 A.M. 

 

Tuesdays, October 22, 29 

Advanced Hebrew Class 

6:00 PM 

 

 

Tuesdays,  

October 1, 8, 15, 22,29 

Yiddish Choir 

7:30 PM 

 
 

Wednesdays,  

October 2, 16, 23, 30   

Hebrew  

 6:00 PM 
 

 

Sunday, October 12  

Sisterhood Breakfast           

Meeting at Temple 

10:00 AM 

 
 

Sunday, October 19 

Alef-Bet-a-thon 

 Brunch - 10:00 AM 

Learn the Letters 

10:30 AM-2:30 

See page 5 

 
 

Sunday, October 26 

Federated Dessert            

Reception and Discussion 

Featuring Marilyn and 

Rabbi Victor Urecki 

2:00 - 4:30 PM 

See page 15 
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From the RAbbi 
  

HAKARAT HATOV – RECOGNIZING THE GOOD – GRATITUDE 
 
“We are so used to our gifts that we don’t even really see them anymore.  We have grown so accustomed 
to them that they appear to us as typical, permanent, unremarkable features of our lives.”  
                         Bachya ibn Pakuda, 11th century Sage, as quoted by Alan Morinis in Everyday Holiness 

 

There are two things I’ve seen mentioned over and over again in psychological  literature as actually 
helpful to people feeling overwhelmed by life:  

 Writing down your worries  

 Writing down your blessings.   
 

Apparently, the act of slowing the racing of our minds enough to write these things down is enough to 
reassure us that our worries are not actually overwhelming.  All the things we have to be grateful for 
support us through the worries. 
 
In Musar thought (Musar is a Jewish discipline of considering various character traits and becoming 
more skillful at living a good life) gratitude is called Hakarat Hatov, or recognition of the good.  I love 
what Bachya ibn Pakuda wrote a thousand years ago – that there are things we think are permanent 
and so we forget to be thankful for them.  What do you assume you’ll have when you wake up each 
morning?  Health, living pain free, family members, home, job, reliable healthy food supply, clean air, 
clean water, living in the United States… the list goes on and on. 
 
Sometimes I let my worries intrude more than is useful.  Before our Shabbat Morning at Harveytown 
Park I thought, “Hardly anyone will come.” Then, trying to think positive, “If a minyan shows up that              
will be enough.”  Well, you know what?  About 25 people showed up, and a good time was had by all!  
We also had reason to be thankful for wool tallises on a cool morning.  So thank you to everyone who 
came that day.  The Beverages brought the Ark; Kelly brought food; Walt cooked the hot dogs; Pat 
brought eggs so I didn’t have to eat hot dogs; Sam and James brought a couple of chairs for those not               
comfortable on picnic benches; plus many more contributions to the morning.  You boosted my             
confidence in our congregation’s willingness to do something a bit different and my role in it.  
 
This week I’ve been writing notes to people to thank them for random acts of kindness.  You’ll find many 
thank yous in this newsletter as well.  Diane, our President from Heaven, does such a good job at that.  I 
invite you to try it yourself.  The idea is not to just do it once and forget it, but to cultivate a practice of 
gratitude and its expression. 
 
            It looks like we will be forming a small group of a dozen or so people to study Musar Practice.   
            I hope you will consider joining us as we teach each other skillful living.  At each meeting we                       
     will study a different trait, a different midah: Simplicity, Humility, Order, Equanimity, Truth, etc.           
     The plan is to study Jewish texts and then see how these things play out in our everyday lives.  
 
                                               May we all enjoy a year of learning together! 
                                               Rabbi Jean E. Eglinton 
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OCTOBER 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
Yiddish Chorus 

7:30 PM 

 

 

 

2 3 
Kol Nidre 

8:00 PM 

4 
Yom  Kippur 
Service  
9;30 AM 
Study-2:00PM 
Yizkor-6:00PM 
Break the fast 
7:30 PM 

5 
Minyan 
Service 
9:00 AM; 

6 7 8 
Erev Sukkot 
Service 
6:30 PM 
Reception 
7:30 PM 
Yiddish Chorus 

7:30 PM 

9 
Sukkot 

Service 

11:00 AM 

Noon 

Lunch and 

Learn 

10 
Shabbat 
Service 
7:30 PM 

11 
Shabbat 
Service 
9:00 AM 
 
Shabbat               
Service 
7:30 PM 

12 
Minyan 
Service 
9:00 AM; 

Sisterhood 

Breakfast 

10:00 AM 
 

13 
 

14 
Temple  
Board Meeting 
7:00 PM 

15 
Yizkor Service 

11:00 AM; 
Erev Simchat  

Torah Service  

6:30 PM 
Reception follows; 

Yiddish Chorus 

7:30 PM 

16 
 

17 
Shabbat 
Service 
7:30 PM 

18 
Shabbat 
Service 
9:00 AM 
 
Shabbat               
Service 
7:30 PM 

19 
Minyan 
9:00 AM; 
Alef-Bet-a-thon 

Brunch 

10:00 AM 
Learn Letters 

10:30 AM-2:30 

20 21 22 
 

Hebrew 

6:00 PM 

 

Yiddish Chorus 

7:30 PM 

23 24 
Shabbat               
Service 
7:30 PM 

25 
Shabbat 
Service 
9:00 AM 
 
Shabbat Shul 
10:00 AM 

26 
Minyan 

Service 

9:00 AM; 

Federated                  

Reception 

2PM-4:30 PM 

27 28 29 
Hebrew 

6:00 PM 

 
Yiddish Chorus 

7:30 PM 

30 31 
Shabbat 
Service 
7:30 PM 
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Thanks to everyone who participated in our  

PATH to the Cure 5K run/walk. Congratulations 
to Rose Riter who came in first in her age                 
category!!   

 
Thanks to everyone who came out:  
Suzi Brodoff, Malinda Cains, Matt and Sandy 

Colker, Haven Einstein, David Glick, the Newfelds, Barbara and Mark Silverstein, and Judy                    
Woodruff.  Next year we'll get a tailgate space and really make an afternoon of it!  

  

Thank you to Marla and Lee Balaklaw for offering their           

expertise to save B'nai Sholom many dollars on our monthly 

cell phone, phone and internet bills at no cost to us.  

 
Marla and Lee started a new franchise business - Schooley Mitchell.  

The purpose of their business is to reduce monthly costs for credit               

card processing, cell phone, internet, and landline phone services for 

businesses or  organizations. They typically find savings of 25 to 30%. 

There is no cost for the initial analysis.  

 

Once hired Marla and Lee’s clients only incur a fee if savings are           

found for the client. The services provided to the client entail making 

changes  in service, monitoring bills and continuing to look for errors on the client’s monthly                   

statements and service contracts. They have already saved tens of thousands of dollars for businesses 

and organizations. Here is a brief overview of their report for B'nai Sholom:  

 

1. For all land line, cell phone, and internet service, a savings of about $123 per month were found, 

which is a 43% savings from what we are currently paying.  

  

2) Our current contract for land line and internet expires in 2015. However we will be signing a new 

contract with the new pricing for 12 months. We were on the Frontier Business Nation Unlimited plan, 

paying $159.84 for phone, internet, fees and taxes. Immediately, upon board approval, Marla and Lee 

switched us to the recommended plan, Frontier Simply Unlimited for a total monthly cost of $102.84. 

We stayed with Frontier and are receiving the same services and speed of internet but for less money 

per month. 

 

3) The other savings found entailed the Rabbi's cell phone. The Rabbi's phone is with AT&T. The            

Nation 900 Rollover plan her phone was on, cost us $126 per month. To save money we will be  

switching the phone to the AT&T Mobile Share Value plan that Marla and Lee recommended. We            

will continue to keep the Rabbi’s phone off a contract as prices are lower that way. The new price          

includes 1 gigabyte of data and will now cost us $59. That is a 53% savings.  

  

Again, thank you Marla and Lee for sharing your new venture and knowledge with us. So glad we took 

you up on your offer to help us. Hopefully others who read this will call you to help them. Marla and 

Lee can be reached at lmbalaklaw@schooleymitchell.com or by phone at 606-483-3363 or  

606-483-3345.  Check out their website at www.schooleymitchell.com/lmbalaklaw 
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Wednesday,  

October 8, 6:30 pm  

Reception to follow 

 Come celebrate the harvest season as we welcome 
the seven days of Sukkot, Festival of Huts!  

Sing and pray, shake the lulav and etrog  
and nosh in the Sukkah. 

 

Festival Morning Services! 

Thursday, October 8 at 11:00 AM  

Noon to 1:00 PM: Lunch and Learn about Sukkot 

Bring your own kosher lunch - we'll provide the drinks. 
 Please remember that we don't bring non-kosher food 

into the Synagogue, so fish, dairy and  
vegetarian lunches please. 

 

Sukkot Yizkor Memorial Service 

Wednesday, October 15 at 11:00 AM 

 

 

 

 

 

            

          

       

      Erev Simchat Torah Service   

    Wednesday, October 15                

            6:30 PM 

  Including our  
  Simchat Torah band! 

 
      Help make our Celebration 
   of  Torah truly joyous and fun!  
 
           Reception to follow. 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

                                                Brunch at 10:00 AM             

 Learn the letters: 10:30 AM to 2:30 PM 
THIS IS FOR EVERYONE - If you already know your alef-bet,                      

please come and help the others.  If you learned it once and could use 

a refresher, please come.  We need to work together to                                     
increase Hebrew literacy at B'nai Sholom! 

 

PLEASE RSVP TO B'NAI SHOLOM OFFICE  FOR BRUNCH AND  

 SO WE WILL HAVE ENOUGH BOOKS!  
 

The book we'll be using will cost you $10 (Subsidized by Federated Jewish 

Charities of Huntington) or contact Rabbi Jean for a scholarship. Anyone 
coming to help teach does not need to buy a book.  

 



B’ NAI  S HO LOM  NE WSLET T ER  

Traditional Cemetery Urn Donors 

Herb and Betty Colker 
Allen Kaplan 

Herman and Mary Lee Glaser 
Lake and Louise Polan 

Jack Steinberg 
 

Cemetery Bench Donors 

Herman and Mary Lee Glaser 

The Huntington Jewish                           

Benevolent Society 
 

Joan Weisberg 

 
Congregational Fund 
Ed and Cindy Dawson 

 in honor of Tom and P.J. Scarr 
 

Jean Eglinton and Steven Snyder 
in memory of Joan Snyder 

 
James Gill 

 
David Glick 

in honor of Davey Cohen’s 90th               
birthday, Freda Kagan’s birthday, 

and wishing everyone a happy                    

and healthy new year 
 

Hedva Hess 
 

Bob and Joyce Levy 
 in memory of Herbert Newfeld 

 
Marc and Susan Miller 

 in memory of Myke Rhodes Miller 
and Betty Ann Miller 

 
Lake and Louise Polan 

 in memory of Dr. David Weinsweig 

 
Rose Riter  

Mazel Tov to Sherry and David Patick 
on becoming the parents of Dylan            

Jeremy Patcick, Marietta Schloss on 
becoming an American citizen, David 
Cohen on his milestone birthday and 
on being elected to the Huntington 
Wall of Fame; Thanks to Herb and 

Betty Colker for making possible the 
restoration of our Torah Scrolls  

 

Bill Rosen 

 
David and Carol Sclove  

in memory of Dorothy Gold Broh 
 

 
 

Ed and Judy Woodruff 
in memory of Anna Kaplan and Grace 

Ratowsky Radow  
 
 

Dorothy Polan Memorial 
 Landscape Fund 

Marilyn Polan 
 in memory of Lake Polan, Jr. 

 
Edda and Jack Steinberg  

Family Fund 
 Jared and Lauren Colker 
Matt and Sandy Colker 

Alfred Goldstrom 
Leona Schwab 

 
Memorial Fund 

David Glick 
in memory of Jack Glick,                     

Maxine Alkire, Herbert Newfeld            
and and Dr. David Weinsweig  

 
Rose Marie Riter 

in memory of Herbert Newfeld                
and James Cohen 

 
Booklet of Remembrance 
David and Marilyn Cohen 
Matt and Sandy Colker 

David Field 

Norman Davis  
Rabbi Jean Eglinton and 

Steven Snyder 
Howard and Gail Feinberg  

Maxine Frankel 
Herman and Mary Lee Glaser 

 David Glick  
  Jerome and Sallie Hayflich  
Ellen Herbert and Anita Oller 

Joe Horn 
 Richard and Ellen Hernandez  

Harold and Freda Kagan 
Pauline Kaplan  

Joan Lerner  
Janice Levine  

Gerald and Annie Mansbach 
Paul and Lynne Mayer 

Maury and Deedee Mufson  
Mark and Nancy Newfeld  

Rose Marie Riter 
Harold Rose 

 John and Jean Rosenberg 

 Michael Rosenberg  
 Betty Schoenbaum 

David Scarr 
 Stanley and Caryl Sclove 

 Steve and Diane Shattls 
 

Booklet of Remembrance continued 

Marc and Sherri Solochek 
Jack Steinberg 

Rena Steirn 
Frances Fish Tompkins  
 Mark and Nancy Uslan  

Joan Weisberg  
Ed and Judy Woodruff 

Rabbi David and Tori Wucher 
 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 

  Matt and Sandy Colker 
 in memory of Lilyan Elderman Colker 

 

 Nicholas Freidin 
in appreciation for the work of             

Rabbi Jean Eglinton in conducting  
Hebrew classes the last few years 

 
David and Sherry Patick  

in memory of Dr. David Weinsweig 
 

 Lake and Louise Polan 
 in memory of Lake Polan, Jr. 

 
 Michael Rosenberg 

 

Stanley and Caryl Sclove  
in memory of Dorothy Gold Broh 

 
Rena Steirn  

Rena Steirn, Shirley Sweet and  
Bob and Gail Cantor 

in appreciation of Rabbi Jean saying 
prayers over our parents’ grave and 

Rena’s husband’s grave 
 

Weisberg Education Fund 
 Bruce Freeman 

 in memory of David Freeman 

 
 Yiddush Choir Fund 

 Clarence Jackson  
in memory of Jane Jackson 

 
 Marc Solochek 

 in memory of David Schrinsky, 
Deborah Renee Solochek Napier and 

in honor of Stephanie Skolik’s 
Art exhibit 

  
Youth Group Fund 

 Chad and Lisa Ketchum 

 in memory of Herbert Newfeld,                
Deborah Solochek Napier and 

David Weinsweig  
 

Please see Chai donations  
on page 7 

DONATIONs 
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Chai Fund 
Martha Barvin 

Bill and Francis Bloch 
Jenny Broh 

Marilyn and David Cohen 
Rabbi Jean Eglinton and 

Steven Snyder 
Ed and Peter Eiland 

Howard and Gail Feinberg 
Bruce Fetter 

David Field 
Maxine Frankel 
Bruce Freeman 

Herman and Mary Lee Glaser 
David Glick 

Billy and Brenda Glick 
Joe Horn 

Edwin Hyman 
Harold and Freda Kagan 

Drew Kagan (in honor  
of Harold and Freda Kagan) 

Pauline Kaplan 
Carol Katz 

Samuel Kincaid and James            
Morris-Smith 
Joan Lerner 

Janice and Derek Levine 

Sheldon Levine 
Bob and Joyce Levy 

Wendy and Stephen Lieman 
Judy Lundy 

Paul and Lynne Mayer 
Charolette Miller 

Marc and Susan Miller 
Maury and Deedee Mufson 
Michael and Dorie Mufson 

Mark and Nancy Newfeld 
David and Sherry Patick 

Michael and Casey Patick 
Marilyn Polan 

Rose Marie Riter 
Harold Rose 

Michael Rosenberg 
David Scarr 

Tom and P.J Scarr 
Steve and Diane Shattls 

Rena Steirn 
Pamela Weisberg and family 

Ed and Judy Woodruff 

Rabbi David and Tori Wucher 
 

Donations received after  
September 25 will appear in the 

November newsletter  

 

Sunday  
November  9 

 Eat, Pray, Learn  
 Brunch: 10:00 AM  

 

Followed by  book 
Discussion facilitated 
by Deedee Mufson of 

 “The Amazing  
Adventures of              

the Jewish People”,  
by Max I. Dimont  

 

RSVP to the office  
for Brunch 

 



 

                It’s Time for the Annual B’nai Sholom           
            Thanksgiving Project 
 

This year we hope to provide 350 boxes 
to local families in need. 

 

The cost of each basket is $18. 
Donations may be mailed to….  

 

B’nai Sholom Congregation 
P.O. Box 2674, Huntington, WV 25726 

 
    Volunteers are needed to help prepare the  boxes on Sunday, November 23 at 10:00 AM   

and  Wednesday, November 26 at 9:00 AM. 
                                                                                

To volunteer, please contact:  

Mitch Klein 304-743-6339.                                            
 

We have our first $150 thanks to all the                 
people who came to memorial service 

 at Spring Hill Cemetery the Sunday after                  
Rosh Hashanah.   

 
We shared stories of many of our  

dear ones - some buried there and some not. 
  All of them contributed to who we are and what   
     we want our community to be.  
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Sunday, October 12, 2014 
7:00 PM,  Doors open at 6:00 PM  

Experimental Theatre at the  
Joan C. Edwards Theatre Complex.  

Admission: $10 person or FREE with M.U. ID  



SHOLOMGRAMS 
 October 2014 

 

Please check the names you want to send  
Sholomgrams to and mail immediately to : 

 

Sholomgrams 
Sandy Colker 

401 10th Street  #1007 
Huntington, WV  25701 

 

Please note: The address appears on the back of this sheet for your mailing convenience:  
fold, tape, stamp and mail. 
 

We will send Sholomgrams for anniversaries every five years starting with the tenth; birthdays 
will be noted on 60th, 65th, 70th, 75th, 80th, 85th, 90th and every year thereafter.  Sholom-

grams are $2.00 each.  We can’t note your special dates and birthday dates if we don’t have 
them in our file.  You may send anniversary and birthday dates to the office. 
 

If you wish to send to everyone, please contact : Sandy Colker 
 

To recap: 1.  Check the names of those to whom you would like Sholomgrams sent. 
  2.  Indicate how you want the Sholomgrams signed. 
  3.  Mail your list to Sandy Colker by the 15th of this month. 
 
 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO: 

 

         _____   Herb Colker on his 94th birthday October 3. 

 
       
 

      
 
    

   
                                  

DON’T FORGET TO SIGN YOUR SHOLOMGRAM! 

 

Please indicate how you would like your Sholomgram signed: 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 



SHOLOMGRAMS 

Sandy Colker 

401 10th Street  #1007 

Huntington, WV  25701 



 

From the President 
(Following is the announcement  delivered by Board President Diane Shattls at the Kol Nidrei Service) 

 

It is on the holiest night of the year, I stand here honored to share with you, the Jewish               
community, some wonderful news about our treasured congregants, Herb and Betty Colker.  
As an expression of love, honor and respect our B’nai Sholom Congregation has decided to  
create for Herb and Betty a lasting legacy by immediately naming our intimate and lovely 
chapel in their honor.  From tonight on the chapel will be known to all of us as the Herb and 
Betty Colker Chapel, with an official dedication to follow in the near future. 
  
Herb and Betty have been respected members and pillars of our Jewish community for decades. They consistently 
lead by example always demonstrating to us the importance of commitment and generosity. Seeing their names 
tangibly inscribed above the door will always be a reminder of their enduring love for B’nai Sholom inspiring us to 
make B’nai Sholom the center of our universe as well. 
  
Herb and Betty, we, your congregation love, respect and appreciate you. We promise it will be our mission to strive 
and live up to the noble expectations you have set for us. That we feel would be another wonderful way to cele-
brate you both  
 

Shalom, 
Diane Shattls 

  
 

 
THANK YOU to the following individuals who helped in some way  

to make our High Holy Day services run smoothly! 
 

  Rabbi Jean for our meaningful and moving services!  

  

 Gail Dubinbaum Massaro for coming to Huntington to share your amazing voice with us.  
 

  Our fabulous choir for your endless hours of practice and beautiful music that moved us to tears!   

 

 Chad Greene for helping to contact our Jewish Marshall students so those interested could have dinner with               
a congregant family before services. 

 

 Barb and Fred Silverstein for hosting our Jewish Marshall students for dinner. 

 

 Susan Miller for helping us find experienced child care providers to help Tulia! 
  

 Herman Glaser for preparing the cemeteries for our High Holy Day Cemetery Services.  
 

 Herman and Mary Glaser, the Huntington Jewish Benevolent Society and Joan Weisberg for the new granite 

benches at the Traditional cemetery. 

 

 Herb and Betty Colker, David Glick, Allen Kaplan, Louise and Lake Polan and Jack Steinberg for the new granite 

container to hold the stones at the Traditional cemetery. 
  

  Jack Steinberg for his generous donation that established the Edda Steinberg Family Fund that allowed us to have 

our first year of High Holy Day dinners at Guyan Country Club for any of our congregants who wanted to feel              
connected to others. 

 

 Sandy Colker for chairing the Jack and Edda Steinberg Family Fund dinners at Guyan Country Club.  Much time 

and energy went in to all the planning. 

 

                                                                                          (Please see Thank You continued on page 12) 
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(continued from Page 10) 

 
THANK YOU to the following individuals who helped in some way  

to make our High Holy Day services run smoothly! 
 

 
 

Matt and Sandy Colker for the new sensor light that was just installed on our handicap ramp. 

  
  All the Ushers who warmly welcomed all our guests: Gavin Beverage, David Glick, Donnel Horn, Nathan 

Jurin, Phillip Ketchum, Judy Lundy, Lynne Mayer, Randy Miller, Rose Riter, Aaron Scarr, James Morris-Smith. 
 

 The Kleins, The Mayers, The Newfelds, The Pressmans and any other congregants who I am not aware of ,   

who either graciously hosted Cantor Gail at their homes or took her out to lunch, dinner or an activity.  
  

 Herman Glaser and Judy Woodruff for their endless hours spent calling congregants for their bima honors! 

 

  Joan Lerner for taking the time to find us all the delightful ushers that welcomed our guests for Rosh                                         

Hashanah and Yom Kippur.  
 

  Sisterhood for the delicious Rosh Hashanah oneg and luscious Yom Kippur break the fast! Both were beautiful 

and well attended. 

 

  Huntington Police Officer Darrell Booth for donating back to the Temple his earnings for Yom Kippur security 

duty, in memory of his father, Earl Booth, whom many of our members knew and appreciated. 

 

  Mitch Klein, our fearless leader, and door busters Paul Mayer, Jean Eglinton, Linda Klein, Randy Miller and     

Nancy Newfeld, who gave much of their time to help improve the look of the building’s 10th Street doors.           
There is still work to be done, so please join in to help us finish. 

 

  Mitch Klein for the beautiful new wood cabinet in the social hall where all the B'nai B’rith memorabilia is             

displayed. 

 

 Allen Kaplen for helping to display the B’nai B’rith memorabilia in the new wood cabinet 

 

 Martha Newby and Bill Whittenberg for all the hours spent preparing the materials and building for our services!  
 

 Nancy Newfeld, Mike Patick and Youth Group members Asya Cains and Charlie Newfeld for taking the time on a 

Sunday afternoon to help set up the play room in time for the High Holy Days.   
  

 Herman Glaser, Mary Lee Glaser, and Linda Klein who prepared and delivered the Rosh Hashanah gift bags to  

our congregants who were not able to come to services to be with us this year. I am sure the gift bags made  
everyone feel loved and thought of. Thank you Herman for coming up with such a wonderful idea and then              
following through with it. 
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Sunday, October 19 at 2:30 PM 
We need six volunteers for that day! We can’t proceed  

without six more people to finish work on the  
five 10th Street doors. 
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Thursday,                

November 6 

Sisterhood              

Rummage Sale 

 
Chairs:  

Rose Riter and           

Pat Johnson 

 

Maxine Frankel, Brenda Glick,                       

Cheryl Hersh, Pauline Kaplan                              

and Miranda Munroe.   

 

If you have items that need to be                  

transported to the Temple,  

please call Pat Johnson. 

304-522-6010. 

Sisterhood 

13 October 2014 

Special Thanks to… 
 

 Joyce Levy for hosting the wonderful 

Sandals and Sangria meeting at her 

home in September. 
 

 P.J. Scarr, Nancy Newfeld and  

Lisa Jacobson for co-hosting the Sandals 

and Sangria meeting. 

 
 All who sold and bought ads for                    

the directory. 
 

 Sharon Pressman and the Sisterhood  

Board for the fabulous  

Rosh Hashanah Reception. 
 

 P.J. Scarr and her committee for the              

wonderfully delicious Yom Kippur  

Break the Fast.    
 

 To Sidney Polan, Marilyn Polan and             

Haven Einstein for yummy reception after 

the Erev Sukkot Service. 

 

2014-2015 
Shabbat Shul 

 
9:00 a.m.   Shabbat Morning Service 

11:00 a.m. Kiddush Snack and Judaica Studies for pre-teens 

11:00 a.m.  Discussion for Teens and Adults 

In addition to Participation in Holiday Services  
(9 of them), we will be meeting: 

 
October 25 
November 8 & 22 
December 6                                      
January 10 & 24 
February 21 
March 28 
April 11 & 19  (Reading of the 
Names on Sunday, April 19th) 
May 2                   

 See You at Sisterhood 
Please send your 2014-2015 

dues of $36.00 made payable to:  
B’nai Sholom Sisterhood in care of:  

 

Barbara Silverstein 
104 North Boulevard 

Huntington, WV 25701 

 

 

Sunday, October 12 at 10:00 AM 
Program: Pillows and P.J.s 

Come in your pajamas if you like!                                          

You won’t be the only one;  Judy Lentz is  

wearing her P.J.s!  

We are having a shower for St. Mary’s Hospitality 

House.  Guest Speaker is  Robin Rowe .  
 

Admission is two new pillows or $8.00. 

Chairs: Judy Lentz and Donnel Horn 

Committee: Gail Feinberg and Barbara Silverstein 
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It’s not too early….. 
 

Five-thirty A.M. is early,           

but October is not too early 

to start Thinking                         

Hanukah!!! What fun!!!  

 It’s never too early. 

 

We already have several 

new, never before seen,  

Menorahs,  decorations, 

gift items and a truly mixed  

group of Tchotchkes.  

 

We have lots for all ages and all pocketbooks. We are known to 

cater to thrifty people – so be sure to stop by. 

 

Remember, it’s never too early, but sometimes it’s too late!!! 

 

Shop early and often - - when it’s gone, it’s gone!!! 

Come in for free kisses. 

Sherri  304-529-6398 

Barb   304-633-7070 

 
 

Shopper of the Month 

 

Joan Weisberg 
 

     It’s not the money . . . . It’s the attitude. 

 
RABBI’S  

OFFICE HOURS 
 

Please call for an appointment. 
 

Tuesday  

 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM 
 

Wednesday and Thursday 
9:00 AM to 12:00 PM  

 

 

TEMPLE  

OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

Monday - Friday 

 

 

Custodian’s  Hours 

Monday - Thursday 

8:00 AM - 1:30 PM 

Fridays 

8:00 AM - 12:00 Noon 

6:00 - 9:00 PM 
 

 

The deadline for  

items to be in the  

November 

 Newsletter  

is October 20 

 

 
 

TEMPLE  

MAILING ADDRESS: 
 

B’NAI SHOLOM  

CONGREGATION 

P.O. BOX 2674 

HUNTINGTON, WV  

25726-2674 
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Rabbi 

Jean E. Eglinton 
 

Rabbi Emeritus 

Dr. David E. Wucher 

 

President 

Diane Shattls 
 

Vice President 

Mitch Klein 
 

Secretary 

Samantha Beverage 
 

Treasurer 

Marc Solochek 
 

Past President 

Dr. Mark Newfeld 
 

Board Members 
Dr. Gail Feinberg 

David Glick 

Herman Glaser 

Hoyt Glazer 

Derek Hyman 

Joan Lerner 

Kevin Levine 

Kelly Levy 

Tom Scarr 

Joan Weisberg 
 

Sisterhood Co-Presidents 

Tori Wucher 

 
B’nai Sholom Newsletter 

published monthly by 

B’nai Sholom Congregation 

949 10th Avenue 

P.O. Box 2674 

Huntington, WV 25726 

 

Phone: 

(304) 522-2980 
 

E-Mail: 
bnaisholomwv@yahoo.com 

 

Website: 

www.wv-bnaisholom.org 

 

October Floral Fund  Donations  
           
      

        David Field                                   Hannah Fichtelberger 
                                                               Ferdinand Fichtelberger 

                                                         Moritz Heyman 
           Hedwig Heyman                                                 
 

        David Glick         Maxine Alkire 

 

       Jerome and Sallie Hayflich      Walter Hayflich 

   

        Marge Kakara          Ruth Mendel Schradzki 

        

   Pauline Kaplan        Theodore Kaplan 

          Bessie Kaplan   

 

    Sam Kincaid and                          Dr. Maureen B. Milicia  

   James-Morris Smith 

 

    Carol Katz        Jerome “Jerry” Katz  

             

    Joan Lerner         Michael Goldston 

           David Lerner 

   Bob and Joyce Levy        Solomon C. Greenfield 

 

   Rudolph & Bernice Moos       Ruth Mendel Schradzki 

 

   Mark and Nancy Newfeld      Enid Newfeld 

 

   Charolette Miller       Grant Miller   

 

   Lake and Louise Polan      Frances Elizabeth Polan  

 

       Rose Marie Riter           Dennis Rogers 

  

       Vicki and Kalman Socolof            Lois Schiff 
 

        Rena Steirn                                 Lois Schiff 

            

   Joan Weisberg      Simon Meyer  
 

  Ed and Judy Woodruff     Anna Kaplan  

                                                        Grace Ratowsky Radow 

      Donated by                          In  Memory of     
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October Yahrzeits   
 

October 1 - 4 observed on October 5 

Yetta Kaplan   10/1  

David Lerner   10/1  

Joe Cohen   10/2  

Ferdinand Fichtelberger 10/2 Tishrei 8 

Hannah Fichtelberger  10/2 Tishrei 8 

Hedwig Heyman  10/2 Tishrei 8 

Moritz Heyman  10/2 Tishrei 8 

Maxine Alkire   10/3  

Ida Straus   10/3  

Anna Kaplan   10/4  

Bertha Mann   10/4 Tishrei 10 

Bella Weingartner  10/4 Tishrei 10 

 

 

October 5 - 11 observed on October 10 

Ruth Mendel Schradzki 10/5  

Sarah Kaplan Cohen  10/6 Tishrei 12 

Rachel Padarevsky  10/6  

Shirley G. Freedman  10/7  

Si Mazo   10/7  

Ida Glick   10/9  

Blanche Hammel Edelson 10/10  

Martin Levy   10/11  

Bernard Sclove  10/11 Tishrei 17 

 

 

October 12 - 18 observed on October 17 

Solomon C. Greenfield 10/12  

Benjamin Malmut  10/12  

Lake Polan, Sr.  10/12  

Charles Footlick  10/13 Tishrei 19 

Joe T. Freedman  10/13  

Walter M. Hayflich  10/13  

Josephine (Josie) Smith 10/13  

Martin Edward Weill  10/14  

Isadore H. Boose  10/15  

Joseph Colker   10/15  

Isador Hyman   10/15  

Frances Elizabeth Polan 10/15  

Lois Schiff   10/16 Tishrei 22 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 19-25 observed on October 25 

Charles Glick   10/19  

Miriam Hume   10/19  

Grace Ratowsky Radow 10/19 Tishrei 25 

Alvin Silverstein  10/19 Tishrei 25 

Beryl Carande   10/20  

Abraham (Abe) Cohen 10/20 Tishrei 26 

Saul Cohen   10/20  

Bessie Kaplan   10/20 Tishrei 26 

Dennis Rogers   10/20  

Harry Loyal “Pat" Broh 10/22  

Aharon Rosenblum  10/22  

Michael Goldston  10/23  

Janet Baker   10/25  

 

October 26 - 31 observed on October 31 

Theodore Kaplan  10/26 Heshvan 2 

Jerome Katz   10/26  

Grant R. Miller  10/26  

Dr. Maureen B. Milicia  10/28  

Bessie Stern   10/28  

Simon Meyer   10/31  

Joe Schneiderman  10/31  

 

Our Condolences to… 
 

Tammi Weinsweig and family 

on the death of  

Dr. David Weinsweig. 
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All Wednesdays in November – Hebrew class – 6:00 PM 
Yiddish Choir - 7:30 PM  

 
Tuesday, November 4 - Noon - Sisterhood Lunch Out Meeting 

 
Thursday, November  6 - Sisterhood Rummage Sale 

 
Sunday, November  9 - Eat, Pray, Learn - 10:00 AM Brunch 

Followed by Book Discussion – The Amazing Adventures of              
the Jewish People, by Max I. Dimont – led by Deedee Mufson.  

RSVP to the office for Brunch 
 

Sunday, November  16 - Congregational Dessert Meeting  
               Dessert - 6:00 PM;  Meeting - 6:30 PM   

 

 


